PARWG REPORT

November 12, 2002

Barry Huddleston presented the Joint GATF draft mission statement to TAC at its meeting on November 6.  Following a brief discussion, TAC accepted the draft mission statement and instructed the Joint GATF to proceed.

The Joint GATF met on Friday, November 8 at the ERCOT Met Center offices.  The task force members again reviewed the mission statement and made some minor changes.  

The members discussed the assumptions and data requirements to be used by the study.  There was considerable discussion concerning how generation maintenance outages could be modeled.  The Joint GATF determined that it would be helpful to have some sensitivity analysis performed prior to finalizing assumptions.  The sensitivity analysis is to look at how the following items affect reserve margin requirements: load level, forced outage rates, DC ties, and switchable generating units.  Several members were given assignments to bring written proposals for various assumptions to next meeting.

The meeting concluded with a discussion of the formula to be used to calculate the ERCOT reserve margin.  One member will provide the TF with an expanded description of a proposed reserve margin formula complete with subscripts for each component listed.

The next meeting for the Joint GATF will be on November 21.

